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Police objection to the application for a temporary notice at The Commercial
Inn.1 Manchester Road, Haslingden

Please accept this as the police objection to the application to the above Temporary
Event Notice under the Prevention of Crime and Disorder and prevention of Public
Nuisance licensing objectives

Lancashire Constabulary has received a TEN for The Commercial Inn for a DJ event
on the 4" and 5™ of December 2021. The hours for the TEN are stated as 10:00 hours
on the 4" of December until 04:00 hours on the 5" of December 2021. The normal
closing time of the premises is 02:00, Monday to Saturday, the times for licensable
activity also terminating at 02:00 hours.

Although the premises are in a town centre location, there are residential properties
close by which would be affected by the noise of a DJ.

Lancashire Police has had recent complaints of disorder associated with the premises
with males fighting in the street and jumping on passing vehicles.

The premises are a traditional public house and not designed for late night dancing
associated with DJ music.

The TEN would not be subject to the licence conditions as per the premises licence
for the whole period of the TEN which again raises concerns.

In view of the above, Lancashire Constabulary objects to the application

Pc 2623 Michael Jones

East Division licensing Officer





